
ANN ARBOR POLICE DEPARTMENT 
Chief of Police Andre Anderson 

 301 E. Huron Street 
Ann Arbor, MI 48104 

Phone 734.794.6930 Website: www.a2gov.org/police 
 

 
Message from Chief Andre C. Anderson 

The Ann Arbor Police Department is still actively investigating a bias-motivated assault 
that took place 9/15/24 at about 12:45am in the area of Hill Street and S Forest. To help 
potential witnesses provide leads, we have put in place a new Ann Arbor Police Silent 
Witness system, https://aapd.a2gov.org/SilentWitness. 

AAPD Silent Witness allows for anyone with information to upload a photo or video and 
provide information you believe may lead to the apprehension of those responsible. The 
information received is funneled to our investigative staff in an attempt to locate the 
parties responsible. 
 
Over the last few days, I’ve spoken to many in our diverse and multi-cultural community, 
as well as different faith-based leaders who all condemn this assault while placing an 
emphasis on our common goals to stand united. I acknowledge the grace and efforts our 
many religious organizations who are offering resources and rewards toward helping the 
AAPD find those responsible. We have a common goal. 

We will continually pursue all leads as we move forward. This investigation is active and 
still ongoing. 
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